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DIVISION MEMORANDUM

No. 4 IQ , 8. 2024

SUBMISSION OF NOTEWORTHY PROJECT INITIATIVE PLANS (PIPs)

To:  Assistant Schools Division Superintendent
Chief Education Supervisors
Public Schools District Supervisors
School Heads
All Others Concerned

1. In reference to Regional Memorandum no. 1509, s. 2024 titled “Submission of
Noteworthy Project Initiative Plans (PIPs), this Office informs the field of the
submission of completed PIPs or literacy programs aligned with Instructional
Leadership Training on or before November 21, 2024 using the template in the
link: https://tinyurl.com/SDODCPIP.

2. Likewise, the PSDS are requested to recommend one notable PIP or literacy
program from their respective districts. Among these noteworthy PIPs, one (1) PIP
shall be endorsed by the SDS to the regional office.

3. For information, guidance, and immediate dissemination.

ANNA LIZA M. CHAN
Supervising Education Program Specialist
Officer-in-Charge
Office of the Schools Division Superintenden
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Republic of the Philippines

: wir-q;l,'

Bepartment of Ehucation
REGION 1
REGIONAL MEMORANDUM
No. 1509 , S. 2024

SUBMISSION OF NOTEWORTHY PROJECT INITIATIVE PLANS (PIPs)
To: Scheols Division Superintendents

11 In relation to the Regional Memorandum No. 1101 s. 2024, this Office, through
the National Educators Academy of the Philippines Region 1 conducted the Regional
Training on Advancing Basic Education (ABC+) Project Professional Development
Programs - Instructional Leadership Training (ILT) and Instructional Leadership
Training (ILT) on Strengthening Learning Conditions for Early Literacy.

2. In line with this, the Schools Division Offices (SDOs), through SGOD and CID are

encouraged to conduct a review of the completed PIPs or literacy programs aligned with
ILT,

3. The SDOs shall submit a list of completed PIPs or literacy programs aligned with
ILT using the template available through this link

. Additionally, SDOs shall recommend and
submit one (1) noteworthy PIP duly endorsed by the Schools Division Superintendent
via email to on or before November 18, 2024.

4. ILT participants who have completed programs shall receive Certificate of
Completion while those with noteworthy PIPs shall also receive Certificate of
Recognition.

5. For queries and other concerns, please contact HRDD-NEAP R1 through (072)
682-23-21 or email at ;

6. Immediate dissemination of this Memorandum is desired.

For the Regional Director

RHODA T.
Director 111

Reference: None

Encl: As stated
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